
PSEC Personnel Committee 
Report – Spring Annual Meeting 2025 

 
 
The PSEC Personnel Committee met regularly throughout the year, under the leadership of 
Bob Ames, Vice-Moderator of the Conference.  
 
The committee is composed of the following members:  
Rev. Craig Zimmerman, Rev. Jayme Babzak, Nancy Krody, Susan McCartney, and Rev. 
Barbara Pence.  
 
We welcomed all new committee members except for the returning Rev. Craig Zimmerman, 
who all agreed to serve terms through the dissolution of PSEC. 
 
The work of the Personnel Committee this past year included the following:  
 

 The yearly review and recommendation for the 2025 Clergy Compensation 
Guidelines.  

 Review of Conference Minister Rev. Bill Worley’s 2025 goals as well as regular 
check-ins and conversations surrounding future plans. 

 Review of the staƯ personnel self-evaluation form to modify it in terms of the 
dissolution of the PSEC. 

 Review with Conference StaƯ Personnel and the discussion of their plans for the 
future and how the Keystone Conference aƯects that future. 

 Remained current on events of the PA 4-Conference Personnel Chair working group 
progress in planning for the Keystone Conference and any eƯects on PSEC.  

 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
Bob Ames 
PSEC Personnel Committee Chairperson 


